1960 — 1980, Twenty one years of growth

By IAN LAMBIE
64 Roberts Street, Port of Spain.

Dr. Victor Quesnel had given the Club prior
notice of his intention not to stand for re-election to the
post of Honorary Secretary at the Annual General
Meeting of 1960. At that Meeting which was held at the
Library of St. Mary’s College on 11th February 1960, Dr.
Quesnel nominated Miss Esla Mollineaux and she was
unanimously elected to the post of Honorary Secretary.
However, later in the meeting, Miss Mollineaux informed
the house that she was unable to attend meetings on the
second Thursday of the month, the regular meeting day,
and requested that the meeting day be changed.

This request led to a great deal of controversy,
with the older members refusing to change from the
traditional meeting day. Mr. Clyde Crichlow, resigned
from the post of Honorary Treasurer to which he had been
elected. The Chairman, Mr. G.E.L. Laforest, called for
order and his motion that new elections be held for the
post of Honorary Secretary was seconded by Mr. C. L.
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Williams and carried. Miss Mollineaux tendered her
resignation from the post to which she had been earlier
elected and left the meeting.

Mr. Laforest then nominated Mr. Ian Lambie,
which was seconded by Mr. Frank Ambard. Mr. Lambie
was unanimously elected to the post. He was to be re-
elected to the post of Honorary Secretary for the next
twenty years. In 1980, owing to pressure of work and
having given the Club two years notice he did not seek re-
election to the post. He was immediately elected to the
post of President which he held for three years. In 1983,
Mr. Lambie because of pressure of work did not stand for
office.

Administration of the Club

The period 1965 to 1975 saw an appreciable
improvement in the administrative framework of the club.























